
This has been an historic 
winter! From over 100 inches 

of snow to four consecutive 
days with wind chills of 40 

degrees or more below zero to 
sleet, ice and rain, we have seen 

it all.  

Presently, the school district meets 
the required number of hours of 
instruction mandated by the 
Wisconsin Department of Public 
Instruction. Despite the two days 

canceled in mid-April, the District will 
not need to add any additional 
minutes to the remaining school days or 
to extend the school year into the 

second week of June.  

How is this possible? There are a 
couple of reasons for this:  our school 
day is longer than many other districts 
and we schedule more school days 
than some districts. The result of this is 

and staff first while providing  

quality instructional time. 

Even though spring has been slow to 
arrive, this remains a busy time for 
students. Please check the District 
calendar for the many events and 
activities our students will be 

participating in during these final weeks 

of the school year. 

As is the case every summer, the district 
will be addressing many projects in 
both schools. However, this summer the 
Elementary School office will be 
relocated and a more secure entry 
system will be installed. This project 
should be completed by the start of 

classes this fall. 

The District will continue to proactively 
plan for the future and advance our 
standing as an educational leader 
among rural public 4K-12 school 
districts. On behalf of the entire school 
district, I would like to personally thank 
all of you for your on-going support. 
The School District of Greenwood is a 
great place to live, work and learn! 

Inside 

that we exceed the minimum number of 
instructional hours by over 70 hours at the 
high school and 80 hours at the elementary 

school.  

In addition, the decision to add back the 
4.5 days earlier in the year ensured that 
we would meet the required hours of 

instruction. 

The School District of Greenwood strongly 
believes in maximizing quality instructional 
time with our students.  While the extreme 
weather conditions have challenged our 
ability to maintain consistency this winter, 
we look forward to a strong finish to the 
school year.  As we move forward, we will 
continue to put the safety of our students 
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2019 Badger State Girl Representatives from Greenwood High School include 
(FRONT L-R): Amanda Bogdonovich and Laikyn Johnson. Badger State Boy 
Representatives from Greenwood High School include (BACK): Treyton 
Thomas and Quintin Myers. 
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SCHOOL  
COUNSELOR 

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR LOCAL & AREA 
SCHOLARSHIP DONORS & SUPPORTERS! To GHS seniors on their acceptance  

to the colleges of their choice!  
Seniors please bring copies of your 
acceptance letters and have your 
picture taken in Ms. Vinci's office 
before the end of the school year.  

We like to celebrate your 
accomplishments and goals! 
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Help Fund Our Outdoor Classroom!  

Every spring, the Marshfield Elks Lodge 

honors the outstanding students from area 

high schools in ten different categories of 

achievement. We are extremely proud of 

their accomplishments during their high 

school career. The following seniors were 

selected to represent Greenwood High 

School at the awards ceremony on 

Wednesday, May 1st, at the Marshfield 

High School Auditorium.  

2019 MARSHFIELD ELKS LODGE OUTSTANDING YOUTH ACHIEVEMENT RECIPIENTS from Greenwood High School were (FRONT L-R): Devon Stern, 
Samantha Street, Zena Thomas, Bryce Walde, Kinsey Kitzhaber, Kiana Abel, Kameron Opelt, Ashtyn Schmitz, Hannah Elmer, and Casey Susa, along 

with Marshfield Elks Lodge #665 Local MVS Scholarship recipient Trenton Klabon. 

Seniors Recognized at 2019 Marshfield Elks 
Youth Achievement Awards Event 

“SEW” Cute! 
Mrs. Jaenke’s 8th grade Family & 
Consumer Science students are shown 
with the finished product in their pillow 
case unit.  

file:///C:/Users/amschlough/Documents/2017-2018/Get%20Your%20Color%20On%20Stampede/amschlough@greenwood.k12.wi.us


The month of May is a busy, yet very 
rewarding month for our Elementary 
School.  Greenwood Elementary has been 

recognized as a Title 1 School of 
Recognition by the Wisconsin Department 
of Public Instruction.  We are one of two 
schools in the state 
b e i n g 
recognized 
as a school 
that “Beat 
the Odds” and 
also has shown “High Progress!”  Beating 
the odds entails outperforming most other 
schools of similar size and demographics. 
High progress means that our students 
showed excellent growth on our Forward 
Exam in grades 3-6. By no means is the 
Forward Exam the only way to measure 
our growth as a school, but we are 
definitely proud of the staff and students 
who have been working hard to 
accomplish our mission: Meeting the Needs 
of Every Student, Everyday.  This success can 
be attributed to the strength in partnership 
between school and home. We look 
forward to continued growth in student 
achievement and are thankful for the 
support our school community has for our 
district. 

 

4-YEAR OLD 
KINDERGARTEN NEWS 

MRS. CAMILLE BAEHR 
 

In the 4-Year-Old Kindergarten room we 
are looking forward to the nice weather 
outside and the end of the school year. 
We have been doing several spring 
activities as well as preparing for our last 
family day celebration. The students have 
been practicing several special songs to 
sing for their parents and will be doing a 
project and having a snack together. 
Before the school year is over, we are also 
looking forward to a field trip to Tender 
Shoots Greenhouse to learn about 
different plants and how they grow.  We 
will also be taking a walking field trip to 
the Greenwood Public Library. To prepare 
ourselves for kindergarten, we have been 
practicing fifteen simple sight words as 
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well as identifying the beginning, middle, 
and ending sounds of words. The 4K 
students have had a wonderful school year 
and can’t wait to be kindergarteners next 
year! 
 

KINDERGARTEN NEWS 
MS. LORI NEHRING AND 

MRS. AMANDA SCHLOUGH 
 

Kindergartners are busy showing all they 
have learned this school year. They are 
busy being creative while they write songs 
and poems. They are proud of themselves 
for all the different books they are able to 
read, and are adding and subtracting 

numbers to 10 fluently! 

They were able to learn how to plant trees 
and each received his/her own tree to 
plant for Arbor Day. They’re looking 
forward to a few planned field trips. The 
kindergartners were able to celebrate 
being active and completed a walking trail 
card earning them a celebration of extra 

Phy. Ed. time! 

We have had a great year in 
Kindergarten and are very proud of all of 

our students! 

2ND GRADE 

NEWS 
MRS. MARIE ECKDAHL & 
MRS. KEISHA HOLLAND 
 

In second grade we are working hard on 
math, learning how to add 3 digit numbers. 
Our final unit will focus on equal parts. We 
are also finishing up our reading lessons, 
with just a few more to go.  We have just 
begun writing about reading for our 
writing workshop and are using cursive 
more and more. We are excited for the 
weather to stay warm so we don’t need to 
wear jackets outside for recess!   
 

 

3RD GRADE NEWS 
MR. MATTHEW HESSEL 

 
 

Spring weather need not wait any longer! 
Students are ready right now with our 
Bonnie Cabbage Program. Yes, you heard 
me right, 3rd grade is growing cabbages, 
and hopefully entering into the contest to 
see who can grow the biggest cabbage 
before the start of school in the fall. Feel 
free to ask a 3rd grader about it, or even 
help them, they can win a great prize too. 
Other than cabbages, we are learning 
about the wonderful world of area and 
perimeter in math. While math is still 

ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL / 
DIRECTOR OF TEACHING 
AND LEARNING 

4th Grade Students Visit State Capitol 
 

Fourth grade students traveled to Madison to tour our State Capitol 
building.  Fourth grade social studies spends much of the year learning about 
Wisconsin and its rich history.  This field trip allowed students to further their 
learning about our state, the government, and the history of our capitol.  Rep. 
Jesse James met with students (shown above) and shared his experiences 
working in government. During their trip to Madison, students were also able to 
stop and visit the Henry Vilas Zoo! 
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looking for the missing side length, writing is 
quickly gliding into informational writing. 
Students are encouraged to write about 
something they know well. It’s very 
enlightening to hear what 8 and 9 year- 
olds know. 

On top of all the wonderful things we are 
learning in the classroom, we are leaving the 
classroom for life skills training. Students 
attended the Rural Safety Days at Neillsville 
fair grounds on May 1st, and we plan on 
visiting Greenwood Public Library on Friday, 
May 3rd. We are also going to the 
Marshfield YMCA for a Water Wise 
program on May 8th. Please continue to work 
with your children on math facts, and 
reading daily. Thank you!  

 

4TH GRADE NEWS 
MRS. DEANNA JORDAN & 
MRS. KIMBERLY KOLANO 

 
 

It is hard to believe this school year is 
coming to the end. Before our Easter break, 
we finished up with our State Forward Exam 
in the areas of Social Studies, Writing, 
Science, and Math.     

We have been working very hard in fourth 
grade. In math, we have completed our unit 
on fractions and decimals, and have started 
our unit in geometry, which is our final unit. In 
reading, we have been extending our 
reading comprehension skills with a variety 
of tools anywhere from author’s purpose, 
compare and contrast, to text and graphic 
features, cause & effect, and theme. In 
writing, we have been elaborating our 
stories in literacy essays. Our final area of 
study is bringing history to life. Those five 
paragraph essays will come in handy when 
we write informational books!  In science, we 
have completed adaptation in eco-systems. 
We have learned that both animals and 
people impact the environment we live in. In 
Social Studies, we finished our unit on how 
Wisconsin became a state, and are digging 
deeper into Wisconsin’s role in the Civil 
War. 

On April 29, the fourth grade took a trip to 
Madison State Capitol building.  We were 
given a tour of our wonderful capitol by 
Steve, a retired law enforcement 
officer.  Steve has shown us a variety of 
things to find in the capital rotunda, fossils in 
the stone work, the stones themselves which 
came from different countries, the mural 
work, and the stories behind each one.  He 
showed us different rooms such as the North 
Hearing room, Supreme Court (from the 
outside as it was almost in session), Senate 
Chamber, and Assembly Chamber. We also 
had a special visit with Jesse James, our 
Representative of Assembly District 68.  He 
spoke with us in the Assembly Chambers and 
then he took us up to the Capitol 
Observation Deck. We had a fantastic trip! 

5TH GRADE NEWS 
MRS. MICHELLE JOHNSON 

MRS. TERA HORVATH 
 
 

It is hard to believe that this school year is 
coming to an end!  The 5th graders continue 
to be busy working hard.  In math, the 
students are finishing up working with word 
problems that involve adding, subtracting, 
multiplying, and dividing whole numbers, 
fractions, and decimals, as well as using 
comparison bars for models and 
equations.  They will end the year working 
with algebraic expressions and the Order 
of Operations, as well as work with line 
plots and coordinate planes.  In reading 
and social studies, the students are excited 
to be starting our biography project, where 
they will research a famous American from 
history.  They will use this research to write 
an informational essay, create a display, 
and dress up as their person to present at 
the “live wax museum” at school on May 
22nd!   The students are also working on 
writing literacy essays, where they identify 
a big idea from a text and support it 
through reasons and evidences, elaborating 
on details to further explain their 

Greenwood’s got talent 

thinking.  We will end the year with a trip 
to a farm, hosted by our high school FFA.  It 
has been a great year in 5th grade!  
 

 

6TH GRADE NEWS 
MR. SCOTT MOSELEY 

 

The sixth graders have been very busy 
finishing up their last year at Greenwood 
Elementary School.  In math class, the 
students have been discovering how to 
calculate surface area and volume.  In 
Language Arts, the students have enjoyed 
reading stories with the theme Taking 
Charge of Change. These stories have 
taught the students how to cope with 
changes in their daily lives.   The students 
have learned from story characters how to 
deal with friendship issues, adversity that 
challenges goal completion, and prejudices.  
In science class, the students have been 
learning about amphibians and their role in 
nature. The class has learned to identify 
frogs by their calls and appearance. The 
students learned about anatomy by 
dissecting frogs.  In social studies class, the 
students have been researching Ancient 
Greece and all of the contributions that 
empire gave to us. 

Just before our Spring 

B reak ,  Greenwood 

Elementary Students had 

the opportunity to 

participate in a talent 

s h o w .  S t u d e n t s 

performed various acts 

which included singing, 

dancing, hula hooping, 

martial arts, and playing 

instruments. I am so 

proud of the courage 

shown and the talent 

displayed by our 

students.  They all did 

great and we look 

forward to a bigger and 

better show next year! 
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inspirations.  

Both school libraries will be open a few days throughout the 
summer for students to check out books!  A three-year study 
by University of Tennessee, Knoxville, faculty members 
Richard Allington and Anne McGill-Franzen indicates 
that  “...children who do not read in the summer lose two to three 
months of reading development while kids who do read tend to 
gain a month of reading proficiency.” Not only that, reading is a 
fun and enjoyable activity that can take place anytime and 

anywhere!  

 

TIMES: 
9:00-11:00 AM—MIDDLE-HIGH SCHOOL  
12:00-3:00 PM—ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

 

DATES: 
TUESDAY, JUNE 18 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 10 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 6 

 

Looking for something that doesn't require coming in to 

school or getting sand between the pages? All students in 

grades 7-12 have access to OverDrive eBooks! 

Download the Sora app, log in with your school 

username, and read all summer on your phone or device! 

Students in lower grades can use the epic! app for 

awesome reading with the class code qnt3092. Both of 

these options are completely FREE!  

Summer 
library 
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The Greenwood High 

School National 

H o n o r  S o c i e t y 

inducted eight new 

members during the 

Spring Induction 

C e r e m o n y  o n 

Sunday, April 28, 

2019.  Sophomores 

Georgia Butterbrodt, Jonah Hinker, 

Austen Humke, Korinna Johnson, Olivia 

Klabon, Rachel Lindner, Gracie North, 

and Celine Wuethrich were the newly-

inducted members this spring. The 

Greenwood High School Chapter has 

been active since 1963.  The National 

Honor Society ranks as one of the oldest 

and most prestigious national 

organizations for high school students. 

Chapters exist in more than 60 percent 

of the nation’s high schools, and since 

1921, millions of students have been 

selected for membership. Millions of 

dollars in scholarships have been 

awarded to senior members since 1945 

by the sponsoring organization, the 

National Association of Secondary 

School Principals (NASSP). National 

Honor Society strives to recognize the 

excellent qualities that students display 

Greenwood’s 
NHS Spring 
Induction 

Ceremony Held 

Greenwood High school students inducted into the National Honor Society during 

the spring induction ceremony were: (FRONT L-R): Rachel Lindner, Olivia Klabon, 

Georgia Butterbrodt, Gracie North, (BACK): Korinna Johnson, Austen Humke, Celine 

Wuethrich and Jonah Hinker.  Congratulations on this honor! 

in areas of scholarship, service, 

leadership, and character.  The eight 

new inductees have shown that they are 

willing to stand up for the right thing 

even if they are the only ones standing, 

wh ich  shows the qual i ty  of 

leadership.  The new inductees’ daily 

actions portray the morals and qualities 

that the society deems recognizable. NHS 

prepares students for leadership and 

lifelong success. We are very proud to 

be welcoming eight new members into 

this prominent organization.  

 



PAGE 10 | GREENWOOD SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 

The Greenwood National Honor Society 

had the amazing opportunity to travel to 

our nation’s capital – Washington D.C. – 

as well as New York City.  We also had 

the pleasure of taking this trip with Owen

-Withee’s National Honor Society.  As 

soon as we landed in Washington D.C., 

we immediately hopped on our bus and 

went to the first attraction on our list.  

We visited a couple of the Smithsonian 

Museums and later that night we went on 

an on-foot night tour of the Vietnam War 

Memorial, the Korean War Memorial, the 

Lincoln Memorial, and the Martin Luther 

King Jr. Memorial.  During the rest of our 

stay in D.C., we visited the White House 

and acquired the information that the 

Secret Service is always listening, 

hopefully they do not read this article! 

We were also able to visit Mount Vernon 

which was the home and final resting 

place of our nation’s first president, 

George Washington.  Later that night, 

we went on a ghost tour of the historical 

town of Alexandria. We learned many 

interesting legends about mysterious 

happens from our tour guide Becky. The 

next morning we visited Arlington 

National Cemetery and then headed to 

the Big Apple!   

Our first night in New York City was 

spent making our way up to the 86th 

floor of the Empire State Building which 

made for a beautiful view and some 

tired legs. Following that night, our first 

morning in New York City we took a 

ferry to Liberty Island to snap a few 

pictures of Lady Liberty and then took 

NHS Members attending the trip included (FRONT L-R): Treyton Thomas, Ashtyn Schmitz, 
Laikyn Johnson, Amanda Bogdonovich and Hannah Elmer, (BACK): Braiden Pedretti, 
Madelin Raese, Zena Thomas, Samantha Street, Brooke Hinker, Abigail Kirchner, Alexis 
Oestreich, and Bryce Walde. 

NHS Students Explore Washington D.C. & NYC 

the ferry to Ellis Island where we learned 

about the immigration process and saw 

where immigrants stayed while going 

through the immigration process.  

Our next stop was the 9/11 Museum and 

Memorial.  All of the students were 

deeply impacted by learning more about 

the events of September 11, 2001, and 

the horrific scars they left on our country.  

We traveled on the subway to dinner 

followed by the new Broadway musical 

“Beautiful: The Carole King Musical.”  The 

next morning we made our way over to 

Central Park and saw many places in the 

park where certain scenes from popular 

movies were filmed.  After Central Park, 

we arrived at Rockefeller Center where 

we visited St. Patrick’s Cathedral and 

many interesting stores that are not in our 

area. Once we visited these breathtaking 

buildings, we hopped on a plane and 

headed back to good ol’ Wisconsin 

where traffic and mobs of people were 

minimal.  Home sweet home!    

Every year Cloverbelt high schools have been invited to recognize one senior boy and 
one senior girl for the Cloverbelt Scholar Athlete award. Scholar Athletes must have a 

3.0 or higher Cumulative GPA and are nominated by their coaches. The Athletic 
Director and Principal then determine the representatives. Proudly representing 

Greenwood High School this year were: 

 Rose Schoenherr, daughter of Jacqueline Schoenherr of Greenwood and Martin 

Schoenherr of Minoqua. 

 Cole Zimbauer, son of Bradley and Sandra Zimbauer of Greenwood. 

The 2019 Cloverbelt Scholar Athletes as well as their families and school 
representatives, were recognized at an awards ceremony held on April 3rd, at 

Gilman High School. 

CLOVERBELT SCHOLAR 
ATHLETES ANNOUNCED 



Camp Invention /  
Invention Project 

 

Summer School Enrichment will run 

the weeks of June 10-21 and July 8

-19.  Summer school during these 

two sessions will run from 7:45-

12:30, and include free breakfast 

and lunch.  Free breakfast and free 

lunch are available to all district 

residents under the age of 

18.  Swimming Lessons, Hunter 

Safety, and Fitness Training are 

being planned as part of our 

summer school program as well!  

Greenwood Summer Recreation 

will begin the week of June 10th. 

This will be offered during our July 
Summer School session. For 
information on summer school or 
summer recreation, please contact 
the elementary office at 715-267-
7211. 
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WHo Said 
you Can’t 
have your 
cake and eat 
it too? 
 

Mrs. Jaenke’s Meal 
Management students 
are shown at left with 
their beautifully 
decorated cakes. Voting 
for the best cake will be 
difficult as each were 
unique and beautifully 
executed! 
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This year’s Junior Prom was held 
on Saturday, April 28th with The 
Roaring 20’s as their theme. 
Junior Court members (FRONT (L-
R): Laura Coggins, Colleen Bleick, 
Miniature Queen Joselin Raese,  
Miniature King Liam Kuester, Sarah 
Hoffman, Madelin Raese. (BACK 
ROW): Devin Degenhardt, Ty 
Tuinstra, 2019 King Jaeger 
Johnson, 2019 Queen Laikyn 
Johnson, Hayley Kuester and 
Quintin Myers. 

On March 19th, the 8th Grade Careers 
Class participated in the 2019 Reality Store 
at Spencer High School along with several 
other eighth-grade students from the area.  
This event was sponsored by the Marshfield 

Area Chamber of Commerce.  

Before the day of the store, students were 
assigned an occupation with annual income, 
benefits, a marital status, combined income 
and children.  The first lesson completed in 

class prior to the event was to calculate 
their net monthly income.  They deduct state 
and federal taxes, social security and 

Medicare, all to realize the difference 

between gross and net income. 

As they enter the store, students arrange 
for their housing, furnishings, utilities, 
transportation, childcare, groceries, 
insurance, and will be required to donate 
to charity and contribute to their savings 
account.  If income allows, they are allowed 
to make optional purchases such as 

computers, motorcycles, pets and vacations. 

Several students found life lessons that 

occur as adults when they needed to 
downsize their homes, purchase the vehicles 
they wanted or gave up other luxuries to 

make their money balance. 

Most of the students left the reality store 
with an increased awareness of budgeting 
money and making wise financial choices.  
Others admitted they will give more 
thought to their career and education 

choices.  

Shown above are Greenwood 8th grade students (L-R): Kayla Venet, Breanna Schuck, 
Ashlee Hamm, and Marikate Davidson making selections from the store that fit within 
their monthly budget.  

Shown above are Ryver Glynn and 
Rogan Travis review information at the 
Coldwell Banker booth. 
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2019 
 

 

School Board Meeting Minutes 
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ADMINISTRATION 

MR. TODD FELHOFER 
District Administrator /  

Middle-High School Principal 

MS. JENNI MAYENSCHEIN 
Dean of Students (7-12) / Athletic Director 

MR. JOE GREEN 
Elementary Principal  

Upcoming 



GREENWOOD SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWSLETTER | PAGE 15 

May 6, 2019 



 

306 W CENTRAL AVE 
GREENWOOD WI 54437 

CAR-RT PRE-SORT 

NON-PROFIT 

U.S. POSTAGE 

GREENWOOD, WI 54437 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF GREENWOOD 

BOX HOLDERS 

    Greenwood FFA’s  

Greenhouse Is Open 
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